

Osbaldwick Primary School
Tel: 01904 555606
Email: Osbaldwick@york.gov.uk
Website: www.osbaldwickprimaryschool.co.uk

Osbaldwick School Newsletter

Important dates - Tuesday, 13 December - Y1/2 Nativity 2pm & 6pm (Leyes)

Wednesday, 14 December - Y3-6 Christmas Concert 2pm & 6pm (Lane)



Thursday, 15 December - School Xmas Dinner (both sites) - including Xmas Jumpers—this is purely for fun, not sponsorship.

Friday, 16 December - Party Day both sites—come in Party clothes

Friday, 16 December— The Leyes closes at 2.15/the Lane 2.30

Thursday, 5 January - School re-starts for everyone

Dear Parents, we have nearly reached Christmas and what a term we've had. The children have been superb and the progress they are making is down to their positive attitude and hard work.

Our youngest children in Nursery and Reception gave a fabulous nativity this week and the KS1 and KS2 will be performing next week – both performances are coming along wonderfully – I've had a sneak preview, they are well worth waiting for!

So as we look forward to the New Year I would like to wish all of you – parents, carers, children and staff a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. *Lesley Barringer*

Clubs

All clubs have now finished for this year, apart from Dave Scoreby's football club on Monday morning at the Lane. Some of our fantastic school clubs will be starting again in January. Your child will be receiving letters about clubs which are for their year group. More clubs will follow as the term progresses so watch this space!

Chess Club

Unfortunately, due to low numbers we will no longer be running chess club as from January 2017.

Slippers to School

Many thanks to all those who kindly made a donation to Shelter & wore their slippers to school. We raised a grand total of £145.00 towards the charity. The children, and staff, loved wearing their slippers to school. Thank you.

Bikeability

Yr4/5 did their bikeability this week. A big well done to Ruby,

Seoyeong & Paula in class 4/5HF for successfully passing the bikeability with Mr Thompson.

Friday, 9th December

2016

Head Lice

We have had a few reported cases of head lice in school recently, please continue to check children's hair and treat if applicable. Many thanks for your support.

Poppy Appeal

Many thanks to all who bought a poppy. The Lane raised £64.24 & The Leyes raised £45.68, making a grand total of £109.92. A big thanks from The Royal British Legion.



Xmas Café





The School Association's Xmas café was a huge success last Friday. It was great to see some many people there. The Grotto looked awesome. Thank you to everyone who helped with the café, it was amazing. There are still some tombola prizes to be claimed, please come to the Leyes office to claim your prize.

Peter & the Wolf

As an end of year treat, KS2 watched a production of Peter & the Wolf performed by Lee Threadgold of Animated Objects. The children loved watching this performance and had a great time. The Reception & Y1/2/3 children saw Little Red Riding Hood.





SWIMMING LESSONS

School swimming lessons for Yr4/5JB are scheduled to start on 10th January from 2.10pm to 3.10pm each Tuesday afternoon. Please note the pupils taking swimming lessons should ensure they have their full kit every Tuesday. Pupils will be arriving back in school at approximately 3.30-3.40pm on swimming days.



<u>Car Parking at the Lane site</u>—there was a 'near miss' on Thursday with a young child in the car park, some parents are still insisting on coming into the school parking area. Car parking is not allowed on school premises unless you have an appointment with a member of staff. Parents please remember, it is unsafe to drive into the car park, the Magnet Pub kindly allow us to use their car park, please make use of this facility and avoid dangerous occurrences. This also includes Pre-school families.



Have a peaceful and relaxing Christmas Break from Miss Barringer & all the Staff at
Osbaldwick Primary School

